
 

Making a Difference 1 Lion at a time! 

Governor Mike Kerek 

 

Wow! 3 months have flown by. We are a quarter of the way 
through this Lions year, and I have seen so many great 
things already. 
 
Canal Winchester’s Paws in the Park, North Hampton’s street 
fair, over to Arcanum for the Pediatric Cancer Fun Walk at Brumbaugh Fruit Farm, 
Columbus Northern’s Touchdown dinner, Tri Village pancake breakfast, inducting new 
members at Columbus Inner City, Prospect, and Worthington Noon, picnic Rain Plan B 
in Troy, (food was just as good inside!) Reynoldsburg’s “Night on the Olde Town,” just 
to name a few. I’ve visited numerous club meetings, with many to go, and learned 
something new at every one. Met a lot of great people along the way. 
 
So much more coming! New member nights at Northridge and Tri Village; Whitehall 
Area’s Spaghetti Dinner and Prospect’s NASCAR Night are all things l’m looking 
forward to just in October, and I have heard of many projects and fundraisers coming 
up around the district. 
 
Speaking of projects, the OH5 Super Braxton Pediatric Cancer 5K Run/Walk will be 
held at Reynoldsburg High School, Summit Campus, on October 6. There is still time 
to register as a walker or even a virtual walker, or contact me if you want to 
volunteer. If nothing else, come out and cheer people on! Kids’ Race starts at 9am, 
the main race at 9:30am. Lots going on that morning, so join us. All details and 
registration information can be found on our district website, (along with many other 
resources!) at district13oh5.org. 
 
Our district convention this year will be at the Crown Plaza off Busch Blvd. March 29 
will be Friday Fun Night; March 30 will be the rest of it. Cost is $70 for the entire 
convention or you can choose other options. Information and registration will be up on 
our district website, district13oh5.org, by the end of the month. (It will also be mailed 
out as well.) We are going to try to get an online registration available as well for 
those who are interested in registering that way. 

Zone meetings are an important informational time, and can be enjoyable. If you 
didn’t make it to the last one, consider attending the next one. Presidents and 
secretaries are informed by the zone chairs of dates and locations, and are supposed 
to share this information with the clubs, but feel free to contact your zone chair 
directly if you want to be added to the distribution list. 
 
I have a lot of visitations scheduled already, but will be reaching out to clubs that I 
haven’t had a chance to contact. Noon clubs, if you have evening events or weekend 
events, please let me know. I would like to see you as well, but noon is very difficult 
due to work. 
 
If you need me at any time, my email is mjkerek@msn.com and my phone is  
740-412-4692.  
 
One important item to note: PDG Bob Berry stepped down as GMT (Global 
Membership) for personal reasons, staying on the district cabinet in other capacities. 
IPDG Joe Jackson agreed to step into this position. He is a resource for membership 
nights, new branch club or new club development, and anything related to 
membership. Utilize him! He’s here to serve. 
 
I look forward to meeting new people, seeing new things, and enjoying the Lions 
experience with you! 
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First Vice District Governor  
Jackie Christensen 

It’s hard to believe it’s already been 3 months since this Lions Year began.  DG Mike, 
2VDG Jason and I have been busy attending many of your events along with many  
other District/State Meetings. Please continue to stay in touch with your officer team 
and keep us posted on anything we can do for you.   

I want to thank the Lions of District 13-OH5 who came out and helped at the USA/
Canada Forum!  We had such a great time and it was great catching up w ith 
many of you and meeting some new friends from around the US and Canada.  Many of 
us were very busy working but we pulled off a very successful Forum.  One of the  
biggest Strides walks EVER and a great service project where we packaged 2000 bags 
for children at Columbus and Dayton Children’s Hospitals!  Way to go, Lions! 

I have been working on putting my District Leadership team together for next year.  
Many great Lions coming back and I’m proud to say, I’ve talked a few Lions into  
stepping up to do something new and take on a Cabinet position.  I haven’t gotten to 
everyone yet or filled in all the positions, but I am still looking for Lions with fresh  
ideas and those who want to become active in the District and do something to help  
further Lionism.  Many of you have the skills needed, whether a new Lion or a  
seasoned Lion, to make a difference at the District Level.   

As with DG Mike, I have enjoyed many of the same events around the District as he has 
and I won’t repeat all of that.  We do love to see all of you and enjoy sharing and  
celebrating your events with you. 

We are going to have a lot of fun at the District Convention in March.  The Friday night 
festivities involve coming dressed in your best summer beach outfit.  There will be a 
contest for best costume!!  ID Gary Brown and his wife are very excited about joining 
us for the weekend.  I met them at the Forum and you will all love them! 

Please enjoy all the great information in this newsletter—there are many other projects 
and events happening throughout our District you won’t want to miss! 
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Upcoming Zone Meetings 
 
October 15th — Zone 4 Meeting — 6:00 PM, Rick Fogle’s Auction Barn, Marion 
 
 
District Project for the Homeless 
 
We have been getting plenty of hard eyeglass cases from all of you. Thank you so much 
for the outpouring of support in this great endeavor.  We have more than 500 cases!   
Cases continue to come in and we’ll continue this project in the upcoming years. We are 
still in need of donations to fill these cases and we are looking for donations of the  
following items: 
 

 Bandaids (big and small) 
 Wet Wipes 
 Antibiotic Ointment 
 Sample size meds—Tylenol and Aspirin 
 Chapstick 
 Toenail clippers 
 Tissues (small hand pack) 
 Sewing kits (small travel size) 

 
We haven’t yet heard back about the Grant from the Memorial Fund to purchase these 
items.  I do still hope to fill somewhere between 500-750 cases.  We’ll keep you posted on 
where that stands as we find out more. Thanks to all of you who have reached out to me 
with questions and your interest in this project.  Some of you have even decided to do this 
yourself in your local community—that is fabulous and why we do projects like this.  We’ll 
keep you all posted as we get items to fill the cases and are ready to get them out into 
your communities.  If you can donate any of the above items you can bring them to 1VDG 
Jackie at your Zone meetings or turn them over to any officer, or we can pick them up 
from you when we visit your club.  Help us make this a GREAT project. 

District News and Information 

Deadline for all articles is the 25th of the month. Send to: cwpaws13@gmail.com 

Any club information about your upcoming events would be greatly appreciated. The 
goal is to have many clubs sending in their events.  Many Lions throughout our Dis-
trict enjoy traveling to other Ohio Lions Club events and supporting your efforts.  
Give it a try!! 

mailto:cwpaws13@gmail.com
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Communications Contest 
 
Runs from Oct 1-Mar 1.  Don’t forget if you signed up, make sure you get all your  
communications information out. 
 
 
 
Other District Projects 
 
We are continuing our District projects from last year—so at next year’s convention 
don’t forget to bring your Legos for the kids at Children’s Hospital and your Vegetable 
Seeds for those who can’t afford to buy vegetables at the grocery store.  If you 
aren’t coming to the convention, which we sure hope you do, you can also bring these 
items to your Zone meeting or get them to your Zone Chair or District Officer when 
they visit your club or event and we’ll make sure they get where they need to go. 
 
 
 
Compliance Deadlines 

 

Congratulations to the Lions Clubs of District 13-OH5.  You are the only district in Ohio 
that is 100% registered with the Ohio Attorney General’s Office.  While that is  
outstanding, please remember that this legal requirement is an annual filing.  All clubs 
that use the standard fiscal year of July 1st to June 30th must file their 2018  
return before November 15th.  As of this writing only 41% of the clubs have done so.   
Please don’t wait until the last minute.  File your return now.  Go to 
www.OhioAttorneyGeneral.gov and click on “Charitable Registration” at the bottom of 
the page.  If you run into any difficulty, contact Lion Steve Kaplan at 
skpk1984@aol.com.  
 

Also remember that the club’s IRS return for 2017-18 is also due on the same date (if 
you use the standard fiscal year).  For clubs with a gross revenue below $50,000 a 
simple form 990-N or e-postcard will do.  Last year there was a 94% compliance rate 
for 13-OH5 clubs and foundations.  So far this year, only 33% have filed.  So again, 
avoid problems and don’t wait until the last minute.  Go to IRS.gov and click on 
“Charities and Nonprofits” and then “Annual Reporting and Filing.”   If you run  
into any difficulty, contact Lion Steve Kaplan at skpk1984@aol.com.  

 

 

Peace Poster and Essay Contest 

November 15 is the deadline for peace poster and peace essays to be turned 
into DG Mike. Each school or organization may only have one winning essay or poster. 
For questions contact IPDG Joe Jackson at shoelessjj71@gmail.com. 
 
 
 

http://www.OhioAttorneyGeneral.gov
mailto:skpk1984@aol.com?subject=Compliance
mailto:skpk1984@aol.com?subject=Compliance
mailto:shoelessjj71@gmail.com
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Club News and Information 

Upcoming Club Events 

 

Delaware Lions Club 
Fall Golf Scramble—Oct. 6, 2018—Mill Creek Golf Club, Registration begins at 

11 am; shotgun start 1 pm.  Register on line at www.Millcreekgolfclub.com.  See 

flyer in this newsletter for more details. 

 

Beechcroft Lions Club 
Pasta Dinner—October 28, 2018—12:00-3:00 pm—Bruzzi Club, 273 Hannawalt 

Dr., Westerville, OH.  Adults $20; Children 3-12 $5; under 3—free.  See flyer in 

this newsletter for more details. 

 

Whitehall Area Lions Club 
Spaghetti Dinner—Oct. 14, 2018 — Noon—4 pm, Berwick Manor Party House, 

3250 Refugee Rd., Columbus—$11.00; Children 10 & Under—$6.00—Carry out 

is available! 

 

Prospect Lions Club 
Nascar Night—Oct. 13, 2018—4:00 pm—All Occasions Banquet Facility, Waldo, 

OH 

 

 
Congratulations 
 to Westerville  

Lions Club 
 

On there 90th 
Year in Lions! 

http://www.Millcreekgolfclub.com
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State News and Information 
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State Pins 
 
2019 State pins are available at $2.00 each and may be obtained from Lions Merle 
Dutt, Lion Pauline Rogers, Lion PDG Eileen Brenner or Lion PDG Karl Cox.  A "NEW" 
design and a "BEAUTIFUL" pin is a "MUST" to add to your collection. 
 
 

Lions Club Logo Ohio License Plate Now Available 
 
On Sale Now!! No need to wait for your renewal!!  
 
Where - WWW.OPLATES.COM or your local Deputy Registrar / BMV 
 
Details - Just request the Lions Club Logo License Plate at the BMV or 
at WWW.OPLATES.COM. There is a $25 additional charge for the Lions Club Logo 
Plate, however $15 of that charge is a contribution to the Ohio Lions Foundation.   
 
You do not have to wait until your plate needs renewed, you can order the plate now 
for just the Logo Fee ($25*), Service fee ($3.50*), New Plate Fee ($8.25*) and  
Postage ($3.02*) If also renewing your license plate the Annual Vehicle Renewal  
Registration Fees apply.  *Costs may vary dues to local taxes Please 
check WWW.OPLATES.COM or your local Deputy Registrar/BMV for the actual cost and 
fees * 
 
Contact - If you have Questions please contact PDG Joe Jackson, shoeless-
jj71@gmail.com 
 

 

http://www.oplates.com/
http://www.oplates.com/
http://www.oplates.com/
mailto:shoelessjj71@gmail.com?subject=License%20Plate
mailto:shoelessjj71@gmail.com?subject=License%20Plate
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International News and Information 

INTERNATIONAL NEWS 
 

Emerging Lions Leadership Institute—Chicago, Illinois—November 3-5, 2018. If 
you are interested and/or want to gain valuable leadership skills this training is for 
you!  Only 100 Lions from our Constitutional Area will be accepted, so sign up early! 
Cost to attend is $125.  Application forms can be found here:  http://
www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/elli -chicago.pdf 
 
October is Vision Awareness Month—start planning now to some vision screenings 
during this month. 
 
November is Diabetes Awareness Month—plan a diabetes screening in your 
community!  See the information in this newsletter for Diabetes screening training!!  
 

Campaign 100:  LCIF Empowering Global Service 
 
As challenges facing our world expand, so must our  
capacity to combat them. To build a future promising even 
greater service impact, Lions Clubs International  
Foundation (LCIF) – your foundation – proudly  
introduces Campaign 100: LCIF Empowering Service. 
 
The most ambitious fundraising effort in LCIF’s history, Campaign 100 will span 
three years and seek to raise US$300 million by June 30, 2021. Campaign 100 will 
empower Lions to serve 200+ million people a year by: 
 

 Increasing service impact 

 Fighting diabetes 

 Expanding global causes 

 
These are not things that any one Lion, club or district can do alone.  But together, 
we can. Together, our work and personal financial gifts to our foundation will  
ensure a brighter future for the next 100 years – and beyond.  
Bookmark LCIF.org/BE100 to stay up-to-date on our new initiative. 
 

See the video on-line:  https://youtu.be/epTESXyrpeQ 

Check out LCIF’s Brochure here:  http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/lcif/

ca_brochure_d7.pdf 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/elli-chicago.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/elli-chicago.pdf
https://youtu.be/epTESXyrpeQ
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/lcif/ca_brochure_d7.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/all/pdfs/lcif/ca_brochure_d7.pdf
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